
CRGLOA	SPRING	MEETING			MAY	28,	2016	
	
Our	meeting	was	held	at	PortoFino.	A	big	thanks	to	Lucio	and	Sandy	for	providing	our	breakfast	
free	of	charge.	
	
Minutes	of	the	fall	meeting	were	approved,	motion	by	Al	Rhea,	seconded	by	Terry	Shannon.	
	
Treasurer’s	Report	was	approved.	Motion	by	Al	Rhea,	seconded	by	Terry	Shannon.	There	are	no	
expenses	for	dredging,	as	the	water	came	in	too	fast.		
Also,	a	check	cleared	the	bank	twice.	Rod	is	working	to	correct	this.	It	was	suggested	that	we	
watch	our	personal	accounts	for	similar	problems.	
	
OLD	BUSINESS	
	
Sanitary	District	Update	
There	is	enough	money	to	replace	the	lift	station	if	it	is	needed.	Combining	sanitary	districts	is	
still	on	hold.	
	
Natural	Gas	
Matt	Saso	has	the	name	of	the	contact	person	if	you	have	any	questions.	
	
Entrance	Sign	
Steve	Stoltz		had	the	sign	made.	It	is	stainless	steel,	laser	cut.	It	will	be	here	in	a	couple	weeks.	
There	was	some	discussion	about	height,	lighting,	and	visibility.	We	had	previously	budgeted	
$2000	for	the	sign.	
	
Liability	Insurance	
We	need	documentation	to	get	more	information.	The	key	was	lost	to	our	lockbox,	but	it	may	
have	been	found.	We	do	not	have	a	budget	for	the	lawyer	at	this	time.	There	will	be	a	follow	
up.	A	motion	was	made	to	drill	the	box	if	necessary.	Moved	by	Al	Rhea,	seconded	by	Kathy	
Cunz.	
	
Memorial	Trees	
Several	new	trees	were	added	to	the	park.	Memorial	markers	will	be	added	for	John	Mahler,	
Fred	Mahler	and	John	Olles.	If	we	have	missed	anyone,	please	let	us	know.	Alex	Conti	will	check	
about	getting	the	markers	made.	Thanks	Alex!	
	
THANKS	
Thanks	to	Rosemary	Aney	for	her	computer	expertise.	
Thanks	to	Gert	for	doing	the	flower	garden	by	the	sign	for	several	years.	
Thanks,	again,	to	PortoFino	for	donating	our	breakfast.	
	
	
	



	
NEW	BUSINESS	
	
The	next	meeting	will	be	Colombus	Day	weekend		on	Saturday,	October	8,	9:00	am,	at	
PortoFino.	It	will	be	a	breakfast	meeting.	
	
Election	of	new	officers	
Officers	will	remain	the	same.	Matt	Saso,	President,	George	Burns,	Vice	President,	Rod	Sloan,	
Treasurer,	Kathy	Cunz	and	Sandy	Rhea,	treasurer.	Motion	by	Terry	Shannon,	seconded	by	Bruce	
Aney	
	
New	Buoys	
The	new	buoys	are	here.	Matt	Saso	will	assemble	them	and	get	them	installed.	
	
Social	Event	
Georgia	and	Rod	Sloan	will	host	a	neighborhood	brunch	on	Saturday,		July	16.	Bring	a	dish	to	
share	and	catch	up	with	your	neighbors.	
	
Park	Mowing	and	Flowers	by	Sign	
Hoping	some	homeowners	would	be	willing	to	mow	the	parks		now	and	then	so	it	doesn’t	fall	to	
one	person.	Also	any	help	with	the	flower	box	by	the	sign	would	be	appreciated.		Thanks!	
	
Website	
Our	website	is	up	and	running.		
	
Website	is:								mycastlerockgarden.com									No	password	is	needed.	
	
Adjourn	
Motion	to	adjourn	Sandy	Rhea,	seconded	by	Kathy	Cunz	
	
Secretaries:	
Kathy	Cunz	
Sandy	Rhea	
	
	
Your	dues	help	to:																																	If	you	have	not	paid	your	dues	and	would	like	to,	send	to:	
--keep	our	canals	open																																						Rod	Sloan	
--maintain	parks,	buy	trees																															2272	Antler	Ridge	Drive	
--new	entrance	sign																																												Dubuque,	Iowa		52002	
--new	buoys	as	needed	
--social	events																																							Keep	this	bottom	portion	as	a	reminder	you	paid.	
--state	non	profit	status	fee	
--and	much	more																																		I	paid	my	dues	on	_______________________________.	
	



	
	
	


